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ACADEMIC DIVISION MEETING

FRIDAY, November 18, 2005
ROOM 305 – Mohegan Campus
12:30 P.M.

Meeting called to order by Chairperson, Leslie Samuelson.  Minutes of previous meeting were unavailable.  Will post them as soon as possible
Dean’s Report  
· Dean Branchini thanked members of Academic Division for their patience during her absence from campus while she was tending to other issues that necessitated her being away.
· Professional day is scheduled for Thursday, January 19, 2006.  No topic has been decided as yet.
· If you have not yet done so, please get your textbook orders into the bookstore, as they are late.  Department chairs, please make sure adjunct orders are in.
· 403B/Alternate retirement plan info session will be held on December 2nd.  Please don’t disregard this notice.  Louise Summa is the contact person if you have any questions.
· Title III is on a timeline.  There is a concern about developmental courses.  There is no model yet to put into the proposal.  Be assured that the courses will, however, stay in the Academic Division.  Policies will stay.  We have received no response yet from Pres. Jones if we are to centralize or decentralize these courses.  Pres. Jones will make available a location where faculty/staff can see what is being discussed regarding Title III so that we are all in sync.  Dean Edwards noted that there will be access to Title III meeting minutes.  The Title III committee is not making decisions about what is being taught in developmental programs.  If you want to give your input, please call Dean Branchini.  Mission with developmental standards stems from Academic Division goals in conjunction with Title III.  Dean Branchini noted that she recognizes the faculty/staff’s need for information.
· Will begin working on ideas for Academic Division goals for spring.
Student Services Update – Leslie Samuelson shared that this month’s meeting would be devoted to an update of services offered by Student Services division.  She distributed a Student Services “Cheat Sheet” which listed staff, phone numbers and their areas of “expertise”.  Each presenter was given five minutes to give a brief explanation of their service.
· Veteran’s Affairs – Terri DeBarros  -  Terri is the Veteran Affairs representative for TRCC working in conjunction with Financial Aid.  She explained that Veteran’s must be in a degree program in order to make use of their benefits.  If a student asks a faculty member to sign their financial aid form, please do so as this is how the VA tracks the students to make sure that they are taking the courses they have signed up for.  If a student is not doing well and should withdraw, they may be reluctant as a withdrawal may affect their benefits.  All veterans do need to meet with an advisor.
· Mental Health Issues – Gayla Holmes – Gayla asked that faculty refer any students with issues that interfere with their performance in class to her, Rhonda Spaziani or Matt Liscum.  Joanna Doherty can schedule an appointment with any of them.  If the staff is unable to help the student, they have a referral list of outside sources.  Gayla indicated that they do provide personal counseling services in the Counseling offices of Student Services.  An Info-Line pamphlet and other handouts that were distributed during Professional Development day are available in Student Services.
· Tutoring (TASC) – Marie Peloquin – Marie noted that she has 4 full-time faculty working in TASC this semester; it is a nice mix and addition.  Between 8/30 and 11/18 TASC has had 808 1-hr. appointments with 14 tutors and faculty; this does not include TASC on the Thames campus.  There were over 300 appointments in September alone.  TASC has been very busy, all in all a good semester in which the staff has been working hard.  Tutoring services are of no cost to students.  If you know of a student who would like to be a tutor, they need to have the recommendation of an instructor, grade of A (in subject), good inter-personal skills; pay rate is $9.00 per hour.  Matt Burbine maintains the TASC website, which includes hours, tutors’ schedules, etc.  Attempt to tutor across curriculum.
Matt Hightower stated that Camilla Ross, Minority Fellow, is also working as a tutor in TASC and is doing a great job.

· Math Resource Center – Brian Kennedy asked the faculty to please consider joining other faculty that assist in TASC, the students can use your help.  Some of the services he offers through the Math Resource Center are Calculator Workshops, Math Topics/Metrology.  If you have any students using the Math Lab, please make sure that the software is purchased by the student and installed.  
· Assessment of Prior Learning– Karen Aubin  - Karen explained that students are able to petition for up to 36 credits through APL.  This is a 15-week intense 4-credit course that has an info session that students must attend.  The end result is a portfolio that is evaluated by a board of faculty/staff which takes about 1 hour per portfolio to review.  Only 30 credits can be used toward a degree and additional courses on transcript can be transferred to a 4-yr. school.  Karen welcomed any faculty/staff to serve on the review board.  In the General Studies program of study, APL can be substituted for FYE.

· Peer Mentoring – Rhonda Spaziani  - Rhonda showed an excellent video made here promoting our Peer Mentoring program.  Students are selected and referred for this program by faculty and/or advisors.  There are currently 9 mentors this semester. This equates to approximately 110 students per mentor each semester that they keep in contact with.   Rhonda stated that they would like to keep the number of mentors relatively small.
· Distance Learning – Kem Barfield – Although not part of Student Services, Kem (Director of Distance Learning) wanted everyone to know that he is able to create Migration Templates; Vista Templates; in the Spring he can upload syllabi in Vista which would allow faculty to easily revise syllabi and course descriptions. Forward syllabi to either Kem or Marie Chartier.

· Physical Disabilities – Judy Hillburger – Judy shared samples of a confidential memorandum for Request for Accommodations which a student with physical disabilities should fill out at the beginning of the semester to assure accommodations; a listing of Disability Services offered at TRCC; and the College’s policy for Service to Students with Disabilities.
· Student Activities – Karen Westerberg – Karen indicated that there are 24 student organizations with approximately 150 students participating.  There are several activities and fundraisers planned throughout the year.  An exciting activity being held on November 29th at 3:30 in the Basinger Auditorium is The College Bowl.  There are a few teams already in place and we are looking for a great turn out!  Remember to check the TRCC Weekly for other activities that are planned.
· Writing Center – Jon Brammer – Jon referred everyone to the Writing Center pamphlet which he distributed.  He noted that the ESL Resource Room is a new addition to the Center.

· Children’s Center – Sharon Lincoln  A sheet was distributed regarding the services of The Children’s Center.

· Learning Disabilities – Chris Scarborough – Although Chris was not present, a fact sheet regarding his services as the Learning Disabilities Specialist was distributed.
Announcements

Phil Mayer announced that the United Way Campaign cards are due today; please give to Tony Benoit or Phil.

Leslie wished everyone a Happy Thanksgiving!
There being no further business, a motion was made to adjourn; so moved.  Meeting adjourned at 2:30 p.m.
